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WINTER, 1988

WHAT TO LOOK FOR: Trees in Winter

it is often hard to identify a leafless, deciduous tree in the

winter. Many of us can recognize a stately oak, maple or wal-
nut when clothed in summer green or in the red, gold or brown
of autumn, but few can name a tree by looking at its snow-
covered skeleton in the winter. Naturalist May Theilgaard Watts,
who founded the Illinois Prairie Path, recognized this problem
and, good teacher that she was, resolved to help the amateur
botanist. In 1970, in collaboration with her son, Tom Watts, she
published a very useful little book, Winter Tree Finder. Page
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Vein Scar

Bud Scale Scar

Pith

one is reproduced below.

From this bud the twig will grow longer in
spring. It is often much larger than the lateral
buds, but is absent from the twigs of some trees.

From this bud a side branch will grow—shorter
than the growth from the terminal bud.

A leaf was attached here last summer.
Leaf scars have many shapes and sizes.

These cork-filled pores permit the green, living
inner bark to breathe.

These dots on the leaf scars are the broken-off,
cork-filled ends of the tubes that supplied water
to the leaf.

From this scar the scales of last winter’s terminal
bud fell last spring. From the tip of the twig to
the first bud scale scar is one year’s growth. From
the tip back to the second scar is two years'
growth, and so on. The scale scars encircle the
twig.

This is the soft, inner core of the twig.

(Twig illustrations in this book are about % life-size.)

Buds, scars, lenticels and pith are all clues to the identity of the tree. Others are the shape of the
tree, the habitat where it is found, and the appearance of bark and fruit. The authors use the pro-
cess of elimination to lead the student unerringly to the right answer,

Winter Tree Finder is available from the Nature Study Guild, Box 972, Berkeley,

AW

California 94701. It is also sold at the Morton Aboretum gift shop. Take a copy
with you on your next winter hike along the lllinois Prairie Path. See how many
trees you can identify.
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Report on Annual Meeting: 1988 Was A Good Year!

The twenty-fourth annual meeting of The lllinois Prairie Path not-for-profit corporation was held on Sunday, November 6, at the
DuPage County Historical Museum in Wheaton. Approximately sixty members and friends attended. President Paul Mooring
conducted the brief business meeting, which included a summary of major events involving the Path during 1988, a report from
Path Treasurer Joan Hamill (see page 4), and a report from Membership Chair Bonnie Hargis, who said that current membership
is 1508 and 108 new members joined this year. After introducing board members present, Mooring announced that the board had
accepted with regret the resignations of two valued members, Susan Aisenbrey and Jon Duerr. He then asked Bonnie, wearing
her other hat as nominating committee chair, to present the 1988 board nominees. Bonnie announced that Joan Hamill, John
Kacich, Jean Mooring and Dick Wilson, whose terms were expiring, had all agreed to serve again. New nominees replacing
Susan and Jon are Ken Moss and Bob Kohlert. There were no nominations from the floor and the slate was elected unanimously.

The two new board members have much to contribute. Ken Moss, Elmhurst, is a 1968 graduate of Bradley University with a
B.S. in psychology, and is a former owner of Elmhurst Cyclery Ltd. He is currently an executive recruiter for Executive
Appointments Ltd., Oak Brook. He is a member of the Eimhurst Bicycle Club and of the Elmhurst Striders and is out on the Path
every day biking or running. Bob Kohlert, St. Charles, is a retired salesman for W.S. Tyler Co., a mining equipment company and
has lived in St. Charles all his life. An ardent hiker, biker and swimmer, he too is out on the trails almost every day. He will be
chairman of the Kane County Committee and will act as liaison to the Kane County Forest Preserve District.

Master of ceremonies for the program was Vice President Bob Hargis, who introduced the three invited speakers. First was
Philip Elfstrom, president of the Kane County Forest Preserve Commission and of the newly-formed Prairie Trail Authority.
Elfstrom said that the Prairie Trail Authority, whose members are the five Chicago collar counties, promotes intergovernmental
cooperation for trail acquisition and development in northeastern lllincis and is currently seeking funding from the Illinois General
Assembly. He also listed the various trail improvements on the lllinois Prairie Path and connecting trails near the Fox River made
by Kane County F.P.D. during 1988 as well as several others planned for next year {see Fall Newsletter).

Next to speak was Chuck Tokarski, Chief of Traffic, Planning and Program
for the DuPage County Division of Transportation. He announced that the long-
awaited new bridge over Kline Creek northwest of the County Farm Road-
Geneva Road intersection had been installed by a contractor about October
14. The Cor-Ten steel bridge is sixty feet long and ten feet wide and has a wood
deck. Total cost was $58,000. It was prefabricated by Continental Bridge
Company, Alexandria, Minnesota. Path users, tired of fording the creek or
trespassing on a nearby private bridge, are delighted. Tokarski also reported
that bids have been let for a much-needed separate trail section along the west
side of Carlton Avenue in Wheaton from Liberty to Roosevelt and also for trail
segments through parking lots at Villa Avenue in Villa Park and at Westmore in
Lombard to make the Prairie Path continuous in those three areas. Future
county plans include a bridge over Taylor Avenue, Glen Ellyn, on the Main
Stem; a bridge over the adjoining EJ & E and North Western Railroads in West

) ) - ) i Chicago on the Geneva Spur; and development of the rest of the Geneva Spur
wean ang Bil Booth were among the first to try the new 1, DyPage County to connect it through forest preserves to the Elgin Branch.
ine Creek bridge. . R ! .
This trail section may be constructed next summer. DuPage County is also
working to acquire and develop the DuPage section of the former Great Western Railroad and add it to the growing regional trail
system.

The principal invited speaker was Suzan Pinsof, associate planner and trail specialist for the Northeastern Iilinois Planning
Commission. “The lllinois Prairie Path is the geographic and historic backbone of the Chicago area regional trail system,” she
said. She then indicated on a large map the major systems: lllinois Prairie Path-Fox River Trail; and trails along Lake Michigan,
the Chicago River, the Des Plaines River, and the lllinois-Michigan Canal. Potential supplementary systems could parallel Salt
Creek, Thorn Creek and the East and West Branches of the DuPage River. She expressed her disappointment that the lllinois
State Toll Highway Authority was not doing much to promote a trail along the East DuPage River as requested by many public
agencies and citizens during the preparation of the Environmental Impact Statement. She said that the Green Bay Trail will be
extended to the Wisconsin line by the Lake County Department of Transportation. Progress is also being made on the Old Plank
Road Trail (the former Penn Central Railroad running from Park Forest to Joliet). There is an excellent potential trail on the
abandoned EJ & E right-of-way along Waubonsie Creek.

Suzan echoed Phil Elfstrom’s comment about the high level of intergovernmental cooperation on trail development in the last
ten years and reiterated that funding is needed now for the Prairie Trail Authority from the lllinois legislature. She added that the
Rails-to-Trails Conservancy has become a national force demanding to be consulted on railroad abandonments; and, as a result,
governmental agencies like the lllinois Department of Conservation are beginning to send out notices of abandonments to both
local agencies and advocacy groups. Groups like the lllinois Prairie Path are needed now more than ever to prevent these
“corridors of opportunity” from being lost. In closing, she said, “The lllinois Prairie Path and its founders are important because
you have provided the capablllty of amusement in a low key, something especially needed by people today in our hlgh pressure
society. Your stewardship is appreciated nationally.”

The fourth speaker was Jean Mooring, who showed slides of activities and
achievements of lllinois Prairie Path volunteers this year:

» spring cleanup in April.

» participation in lllinois Trail Appreciation Day, May 7.

bird hike at Pratt’s Wayne Woods and along IPP, May 22.

« improvement of access ramp at Norris in Oak Meadows on June 18 work day.

erection of kiosks to display maps and other information at Army Trail Road

on Elgin Branch and at Industrial Drive on Geneva Spur on the June 18 and /PP spring bird hike started at Pratt's Wayne Woods. Bob
July 16 work days. and Bonnie Hargis are in center.

.
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- installation of the Helen Turner memorial fountain and plaque and the decorative walls at Volunteer Park, Wheaton, completed
in early July.

 Take Pride in America Award, July 26, Washington, D.C.

.

replanting, early in September, of the severely-damaged prairie near Liberty Street in
Volunteer Park. The lllinois Prairie Path paid approximately $6,000 for the purchase and
planting of 3000 prairie forbs and grasses. The Natural Garden nursery, St. Charles, was the
contractor; board member Larry Sheaffer directed the project.

removal of woody plants from the Wheaton Prairie near Hoffman Park on the September 17
work day.

.

Award of Appreciation from the Garden Clubs of llfinois, for folding screen display entitled
“Defenders of Beauty — Volunteers Build the lllinois Prairie Path” at the State Flower Show,
“Beauty and the Beasts”, October 14-16, Field Museum of Natural History, Chicago.

installation in mid-October of a portable toilet
on the Prairie Path at Army Trail Road on a
test basis. Elgin Wayne Disposal Company
will maintain this much-needed facility for a

e

Larry Sheaffer waters prairie plants very reasonable cost. If it proves satisfactory,
donated by Morton Arboreturn at south The lllinois Prairie Path may provide others in
end of Volunteer Bridge. appropria‘[e locations.

« grading, and installation of a
bike rack at Volunteer Park on
the Oct. 22 work day. The bike
rack was donated by new
board member Ken Moss.

. . New Port-O-Let near bench at Army Trail Road.
- repair of vandalized benches

— ONgoing.

Major activities of other agencies affecting
the IPP included:

- the completion of the lllinois Prairie Path
bridge over the North-South Tollway, con-
structed by the lllinois State Toll Highway
Authority.

Mo

Path members install bike rack at Volunteer Park.

+ the construction of the Lake Michigan water
pipeline under approximately five miles of the
right-of-way in Cook County and in Elmhurst,
DuPage County. The pipeline is about 80%
complete although the DuPage Water Com-
mission has not yet signed final agreements
with either the lllinois Department of Conser- s . , .
vation, owner of the right-of-way in Cook  pau Mooring repairs bench at
County, or with DuPage County, owner of the  Lake Arrowhead, Wheaton.
DuPage segments. At the urging of the IPP
board, a Department of Conservation task force has been created, which we

== I —— - : hope will convince the IDOC to enforce its easement and keep the trail

"E”I'r’sﬁufsft Zggfo%’en"é’ ’PkP waiting to be installed in segment between Butterfield Road and Mannheim in Hillside unobstructed by

alt Lreex. fences, allowing its use by Prairie Path hikers and bicyclists.

- the preparation of a Draft Environmental Impact Statement by the U.S. Department of Energy regarding the proposed
Superconducting Super Collider at Fermilab. The IPP board sent two letters requesting that trail continuity be preserved on the
three trail segments which would have been purchased in fee simple by DOI. Our concerns are now moot because this project
will probably go to Texas.

- new bridges over Kline Creek (DuPage County Division of Transportation), and the Chicago Central Railroad and Rte. 25
(Kane County Forest Preserve District) on the Elgin Branch.

« new section surfaced on Aurora Branch (Fox Valley Park District).

Jean concluded her presentation with pictures of other great trails the Moorings have hiked on this year: the historic
Chesapeake and Ohio Trail along the old canal towpath which runs from Georgetown in Washington, D.C. to Harpers Ferry in
West Virginia; and the fabulously scenic, million-dollar-a-mile Tony Knowles Coastal Trail along the shore of Cook Inlet in
Anchorage, Alaska.

The meeting ended with cider and cookies donated by Nancy Becker, Steve Hagar, Bonnie Hargis, Nancy Hesler, Jean
Kacich, and Jean Mooring. The charming centerpiece was an arrangement of colorful dried flowers and moss, a miniature Prairie
Path in a dish, provided by Esther Cryderman.
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First Annual Winter Marsh Hike

On January 28, 1989, from 9:00 a.m. to noon, the Wheaton Park District and The lllinois Prairie Path will co-sponsor what
we hope will become an eagerly-awaited annual event: a winter hike at Lincoln Marsh. According to Brook McDonald,
Manager of Interpretive Services for the park district, participants will “... meet at Liberty Street and Carlton Avenue
(Volunteer Park) for a walk along a stretch of the lllinois Prairie Path to the park district's Lincoln Marsh Nature Preserve.
Once at the marsh, we’'ll search for old savannas and forgotten prairies; and before we leave we’'ll fill our bellies with hot
stew, biscuits and a warm drink. Cost is $2 for park district residents and $3 for non-residents. Registration and payment
taken at Wheaton Park District office, 666 S. Main (665-4710).”

Mark your calendars now and plan to have some fun!

Treasurer’s Report, November 1, 1987 - October 31, 1988 (Unaudited)

Balance on hand, November 1, 1987 Expenses
State Bank of St. Charles $ 2,990.97 Capital Improvements 7,593.43
SteinRoe Cash Reserves 45,339,27 Helen Turner Memorial 6,238.83
18 220 9 Maintenance 1,609.26
Income Total $48,330.24 Newsletter 3,865.00
: Membership mailings 453.90
Donations® 3,945.10 =TT
Printing 1,885.00
Dues 13,666.50 X
- ahi Office rent and telephone 791.59
Sales (Maps, T-shirts, Offi i 192.75
patches, “Guides”)® 2,126.15 Ice supplies :
Interest 3.333.22 &Aerclhandtse (T-shirts, etc.) 638@8
. ega .
Miscellaneous _____ 000 Villa Park Historical Society® 500.00
Total  $23,070.97 Miscellaneous 42410

Total $24,184.36
Balance on hand, October 31, 1987

State Bank of St. Charles 2,710.17

SteinRoe Cash Reserves 44,506.68

Total $47,216.85

(&) Turner memorial - $2,004.00 (b) Villa Park Museum sales - $514.00 (c) IPP visitor center.

— Jean C. Mooring, Editor —
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